

News Letter

FEBRUARY, 1982

# THE PRESIDENT"S CORNER

The first general membership meeting was held on January 21,1982. Out of 650 homes there were 25 people present. There are seven more meetings or functions scheduled for 1982.

The next general meeting will be at 7:30 P.M. in the cafeteria of Pembroke Meadows Elementary chool. We are going to have represenatives from various youth organizations on hand. They will be telling you about the various activities available for your children in our area. There will be an opportunity to ask questions. Your Civic League membership application was delivered with this newsletter. Please take a few minutes to fill yours out and send it along with the \$7. fee to help keep your Civic League operating. If you cannot attend the meetings your support is welcomed by phone or mail to me or any of the Civic League board members.

#### GENERAL MEETING

As mentioned above, the February general meeting will be devoted to area children"s activities. Representaives of the Aragona-Pembroke Recreation and Sports agues, Pembroke Meadows Boy, Girl and Cub Scouts, and the P.T.A. will give presentations and answer questions.

In addition to discussing the hockey league, Dick Lowman, will explain plans for the purposed ice skating rink.

So, if you are like the rest of us, and your children have missed out at one time or another due to late or poor communication, come to the meeting.

Children are invited

(In the company of a parent)
Questions are welcome!

#### ST. PATRICK'S DAY SOCIAL

As the saying goes, "There are only two kinds of people in this world. Those who are Irish and those who wish they were." If you fall into one of those catergories or are just fed up with the winter weather, come out and meet your neighboors! The civic League is sponsoring a St. Patrick"s Day Social.

Where: Pembroke Courts Rec Center When; Saturday, March 20th 8:00 P.M. until 12:30 A.M.

Why: To have a good time!

A disk jockey will be on hand to play the top forty plus any records you would care to provide. A nominal charge of \$5. per couple or \$3. per person will be charged to help cover expenses. Beer and set ups will be provided. Please bring an hors" d'oeuvre. So, don your green and dancing shoes and join us!

For reservations call;

Pam Booker 490-1506 (before five) Jan Coleridge 499-7192 (before five) Mort Kenyon 497-3910 (after six)

# GENERAL MEETING BABY SITTING

If you would like to come to the Civic League meetings, but are unable to do so because of baby sitting problems, please call Linda Noble at 497-3241. She would like to start a baby sitting co-op for the meetings.

# POOL NEWS

Whether you enjoy the cool refreshing water at the end of a hard day or like to bask in the sun in a lawn chair beside it, take heart. The 1982 pool season is not far off! To make it easier for you to enjoy this summer's Recreation Center we are encouraging members to start paying on their pool dues now. The annual membership dues for 1982 will be \$150. If this is paid before May 1st you may take a 10% discount. This will make the cost \$135. Installment payments can be set up for any amount for your convenience. Pool dues must be received by June 1st in order to receive your pool passes. New members to the area will be the only ones considered for extended payments through the summer.

Applications are now being taken for the positions of pool manager, assistant manager, life guard and gate keeper. Please send your letter of application to ---

Pembroke Meadows Recreation Center
PO Box 5018
Virginia Beach, Va.
23455

The membership drive for pool members will begin in March. If you are interested in giving us a hand or helping on any of our committees please call Norma Jean Pope, 1982 Recreation Center Director, at 499-3069 or 497-1687. Having the pool brings a lot of enjoyment to everyone. But, a lot of work goes into it. We need your help to make this the best season ever!

# SPEEDING AUTOMOBILES

Please be on the alert for speeding automobiles in our neighboorhood. Make an attempt to obtain the license number and a description of the vehicle and call the Police Department. The police cannot curb this problem in our area without your help.

# VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Civic League is looking for volunteers to serve as chairpersons on the block security and social committee. If you have considered getting involved in a worthwhile cause, now is the time. To volunteer please call Lee Lowder at 497-3714.

# NEWSLETTER UPDATE

The new dead line for putting articles or adds in the news-letter is the second Tuesday of each month. Adds may be placed for services or items for sale at no charge. There is a minimal charge for business adds. For further information call Judy Decaire at 499-3495.

# BLOCK MOTHERS

Block Mothers are always needed in our community. They provide a link between parent and child in an emergency situation. A decal is placed in the Block Mother's window. Any child seeing that decal knows that help is available at that home. For more information on how you can become a Block Mother phone Jenette Willenbrink at 497-0700.

#### DIRECTORY NEWS

Cy McIntire can still use help with the Directory. If you can help with typing or advertizing call her at 497-4370.

\*\*\*\* PLEASE NOTE \*\*\*\*
The date for the next general meeting was omitted from the article. It is Thursday, Feb.
18th at 7:30 P.M. Thank you!